
Last term Room 14 created symmetry art using our names. First we folded the paper 
in half, then wrote our names in block letters. After this we mirrored our name upside 
down and then coloured our names using bright colours. 
We also completed a Maths Rich Task called design a campsite. This lasted for the 
whole term and we had to complete activities involving measurement, budgets and 
writing camp stories. At the end of the term we created our own camp sites out of 
card, paper, felt, rocks, dirt, sticks, flowers etc. We really enjoyed our rich task and are 
looking forward to designing and making a tree house this term.
By Room 14

Room 15 enjoyed a visit from Mrs Lamb, Taupo’s Litter Lady. She talked about 
growing our environmental heart and making good choices about recycling. Our 
Inquiry for Term 3 was all about changes. We were fascinated by the many different 
phones over the last 100 years and how their uses have changed. One of our 
STEAM challenges was to design a pair of paper shoes using only newspaper and 
tape. We had to collaborate with our buddy and make an original creation together.



The children in Room 12 have been to learning to improve their stories by using 
different sentence types.  For example, an adverb start and describing words hook the 
reader in:  Sadly, Kiwi looked up through the tall green trees to see all the other birds flying by….

The children made papier-mâché Kiwi and Piwaiwaka to support their literacy learning 
about ‘How Kiwi Saved the Forest’.  By using perseverance, it was obvious they were 
pleased with the end result.  Our teaching team (pictured here) enjoyed recent 
professional learning about our unique environment in Taupō Nui-a-Tia. 

Last term, Room 13 enjoyed participating in the school Cross Country.  Three 
children celebrated gaining a place in the top 3 - well done to Brody, Lily and Zoe.  
This term, we are using Seesaw to create and complete activities that support our 
literacy learning.  This work forms part of our independent contract and includes 
sequencing, retelling and describing characters from our narrative stories.
Last Friday, we took part in ‘Pink Shirt Day’ to speak up, stand together and stop 
bullying.  We are looking forward to all the exciting activities planned for this term.

Cross Country 2020



Taupo Primary School
Board of Trustees Election
Nominations are open for the election of 3 parent representatives to the board of trustees.

All eligible voters will receive a nomination form and a notice calling for nominations (either via post or email) – you 
can use this form to nominate yourself or someone in your community.

Extra copies of the nomination forms will also be available at the school office.

Nominations close at noon on Sunday 1st November 2020. You may provide a signed candidate statement and 
photograph with your nomination.

The electoral roll is held at the school and can be viewed during normal school hours.

As nominations are received, there will be a list of candidates’ names kept at the school up until election day, which 
you can view.  

Voting closes at 4pm on Friday, 4th December 2020

Signed

Kim Harvey (Returning Officer)

To all parents/caregivers

You should have received information and nomination forms (either via post or email) regarding the 
upcoming School Trustee Election. If you have not received nomination information, and you are a 
parent or immediate caregiver to a child or children at Taupo Primary School please either phone the 
school on 3784389, pop in to the office or email kimh@taupoprimary.school.nz so we can update 
your contact details.
 
Our Board Chairperson is very keen to meet  with any prospective nominees who would like to learn 
more or have any questions regarding the role of a board member. Nominees are also welcome to 
attend the next board meeting on the 3rd November at 6pm in the Taupo Primary Staffroom to 
familiarise yourself with how they are run and meet the rest of the board members..
 
Please contact us using the details above if you have any queries regarding the above information. 

PTA/AGM Meeting
Tuesday 3 November 2020

6.30pm in Room 15
Everyone welcome to come along



Board of Trustees 

We have midterm 
elections coming up 
soon.  Come along to 
this presentation on 

Wednesday 28 
October at 7pm at 

Chantillys Motor Lodge 
if you are interested in 

becoming a board 
member. 



Register by emailing suef@taupoprimary.school.nz 
Spaces are limited and registration is essential.

mailto:suef@taupoprimary.school.nz


Personalised Artwork Calendars, Cards, and Diaries

Don’t forget to order your child’s artwork as either a calendar, 
greeting cards or diaries.  

Orders extended to Monday 26 October 

Library News

October 2020

Scholastic Book Club
Issue 7 is out now. If you have not received your brochure and would like to order please get your child 
to ask their teacher for one, or pop into the library. Please have orders in (either to school or online) by 

6th November.

Please note that as of Issue 1 2021 we will no longer be accepting physical orders at school. Next 
year orders can be done via the LOOP system online. Use the link below and try it out. Many 
people are already using it  and it is very user friendly. The orders will still be distributed from 
school as usual.

Don’t forget there is a gift feature in LOOP to use if you don’t wish the item to go to your child’s class 
(particularly handy with Christmas coming up. If you forget and want to collect your order please email 
kimh@taupoprimary.school.nz and let us know and we will phone you when it arrives.

 https://mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz

Uh oh!  Unfortunately we have had a number of cases confirmed of 
chicken pox.  As always, if your child is unwell please keep them 
home!   This is the link for more information:  
https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/di
seases-and-illnesses/chickenpox 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz&sa=D&ust=1603334351573000&usg=AOvVaw2WweC5nEw1UNoOuCyS_FHE
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/chickenpox&sa=D&ust=1603334351584000&usg=AOvVaw11beQeJ7qNUxDj9jWXpBSA
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/chickenpox&sa=D&ust=1603334351585000&usg=AOvVaw3Xg7U9wpZ0V9pslDZYQ98l


Our students at a recent planting 
day and also supporting pink day at 

the same time.




